Hillsborough EDC Meeting Minutes for April 25, 2019 May 23, 2019

Present: Jane Williams, Robyn Payson, Doug Hatfield, John P Stohrer, Laura Buono, Dana Brien

Meeting opened at 10:00am

Minutes of 2/28/2019 – Doug Hatfield moved to accept the minutes of 2/28/2019, Laura Buono seconded. The motion passed.

Town Administrator update:

Ms. Buono welcomed John Stohrer to the meeting as the new Selectman. Mr. Stohrer has completed his basics training with NHMA. Ms. Buono reported that the town-owned land sale preparation and lot mergers were in process. St Germain Auctioneers will likely be handling the sale. Ms. Buono stated she will be meeting with the ELVD Board of Commissioners to clarify building issues in the District. Also, there is a building needs discussion for the town that is ongoing and options are being explored.

Sidewalk Project Update: Engineering plans have been finalized for the South Side walk with a curb. It is now in the design phase.

Planning Director Update: Ms. Payson informed the committee that Roberts has made its application for a new service center on Antrim Road.

Charrette Planning – Ms. Payson stated that Meg Curtis has taken on coordinating food and housing. Hillsboro House of Pizza has donated pizza for Friday Lunch, Ming du has donated for Friday Dinner and Mamma McDonoughs has donated Breakfast for the Charrette professionals. The Library is hosting Friday morning and then the events will move to the High School for the larger meetings.

Website – Ms. Payson reported that there is a website build in process and hosting options are being investigated now. Mr. Stohrer questioned the lack of content on the website currently and Ms. Payson assured the committee that the new website will contain everything.

Ms. Payson also notified the committee that there has been no change to the Walmart/Weatherstone Crossing property.

Ms. Williams let the committee know that the Elizabeth Pierce house closing was scheduled for later today and there is a contract on the Jelison Building.

Mr. Nash informed the committee that the Chamber of Commerce will be hosting the Newport Downtown program at their next Chamber Breakfast.

Ms. Williams closed the meeting at 9:38am.

Respectfully submitted,

Dana Brien